
I	 discovered	 an	 interesting	 study	which	was	 released	 this
week	 by	 the	 Pew	 Research	 Center.	 As	 you	 have	 probably
learned	by	now,	I	like	to	share	studies	and	research	articles
on	 Jewish	 and	 Israel	 topics.	 This	 one	 by	 Pew	 caught	 my
attention	by	the	title	of	the	study:	Americans	Feel	More
Positive	about	Jews,	Mainline	Protestants,	Catholics.
During	 a	 time	 of	 increased	 attention	 and	 incidents	 on
Antisemitism	I	was	excited	to	find	something	positive.	
	
On	the	whole,	35%	of	Americans	express	very	or	somewhat
favorable	 attitudes	 toward	 Jews,	 while	 6%	 express
unfavorable	 attitudes.	 The	 groups	 examined	 all	 rate
themselves	 favorably,	 on	 balance.	 For	 instance,	 about
eight-in-ten	 U.S.	 Jews	 (81%)	 rate	 Jews	 very	 or	 somewhat
favorably,	 versus	 just	2%	who	express	unfavorable	views.
Similarly,	80%	of	members	of	the	Church	of	Jesus	Christ	of
Latter-day	 Saints	 view	 Mormons	 favorably,	 while	 just	 3%
hold	 an	 unfavorable	 opinion	 –	 a	 difference	 of	 78
percentage	 points.	 Majorities	 of	 atheists	 (72%)	 and
Catholics	 (66%)	 also	 hold	 favorable	 views	 of	 their	 own
religious	groups.	 If	you	would	 like	to	read	more	about	this
study,	please	check	it	out	at	www.pewresearch.org.
	
JFNA	Update:	
This	week	Julie	Platt,	Chair	of	the	Board	of	Trustees	of	the

https://www.pewresearch.org/


Jewish	Federations	of	North	America,	led	a	group	of	leaders
on	 a	 twenty-four-hour	 fly-in	 to	 Jerusalem	 to	 meet	 with
Israel’s	 political,	 civic	 and	 business	 leaders	 about	 the
advancing	 legislations	 in	 the	 Knesset	 that	 would	 change
the	 relationship	between	 Israel’s	 legislative	and	executive
branches	 on	 the	 one	 hand	 and	 the	 relationship	 with	 the
independent	judiciary	on	the	other.	According	to	the	report
by	Julie	Platt,	the	bottom	line	is	clear,	“There	is	a	real	issue
in	 Israel	 regarding	 legislative	 versus	 judicial	 power	 that
must	 be	 addressed,	 and	 there	 are	 real	 concerns	 that
addressing	 these	 issues	 in	 the	 wrong	 way	 could
fundamentally	 alter	 Israel’s	 Jewish,	 democratic	 character.
Both	sides	need	to	 listen,	 learn,	and	compromise.	When	a
situation	becomes	so	contentious,	it	is	often	hard	for	even
obvious	 compromises	 to	 take	 shape.	 We	 are	 doing
everything	we	can	 to	encourage	 this	process	along.	 In	 so
doing,	 we	 believe	 Federations	 are	 acting	 in	 the	 best
traditions	of	Jewish	communal	leadership”
	
This	week’s	Torah	Portion	continues	the	construction	of	the
tabernacle	 under	 Moses’	 directions	 and	 appeals	 to	 the
community	 for	 their	 skills	 and	 dedication.	 Moses’s
leadership	focuses	on	the	importance	of	following	rules	and
regulations	 for	 the	 benefit	 of	 the	 community.	 This
highlights	the	idea	of	civic	responsibility,	where	individuals
are	 accountable	 for	 their	 actions	 and	 decisions	 and	 work
towards	creating	a	 just	and	equitable	society.	Overall,	 the
Torah	portion	Vayakhel-Pekudei	emphasizes	the	importance
of	community,	cooperation,	and	responsibility	towards	the
collective	 good,	 which	 are	 all	 important	 civic	 and
democratic	values.	
	
It	 is	 interesting	 that	 the	 teachings	 from	 this	Torah	portion
are	still	relevant	today.	As	a	community	we	are	responsible
for	 the	 collective	 good	 to	 build,	 maintain	 and	 strengthen
our	community.
	
Shabbat	Shalom,
Alan	Potash,	CEO

Dear	Pomegranate	Ladies,
	
We	have	been	publicizing	 this	 lovely	afternoon	 "Chai"	 tea
afternoon	"An	Affair	to	Remember"	for	several	months	now
and	we	hope	you	will	be	able	to	join	us	for	this	lovely	"Tea"
at	 Le	 Vallauris	 on	Monday,	 March	 27	 from	 2:00-4:00
pm.	We	still	have	a	few	spaces	left,	but	seating	is	limited.
Please	RSVP	TODAY	with	your	seating	preference	or	go	 to
our	website	at	www.jfedps.org.

https://jfedps.org/pomegranate-registration.html


Lynda	 Zionts	 and	 Ana	 Landau,	 co-chairs	 of	 our
Pomegranate	event,	are	bringing	their	creativity	to	ensure
our	 Pomegranate	 event	 will	 be	 a	 success!	 They	 	 are	 re-
establishing	 this	 event	 and	 level	 of	 giving	 to	 our
Federation.		
	
Your	 commitment	 as	 past	 and	 current	 supporters	 of	 the
vital	 work	 our	 Federation	 does	 locally,	 nationally	 and
internationally	 will	 support	 and	 add	 to	 the	 significance	 of
the	event.
	
The	setting	for	our	Pomegranate	event	will	be	“Chai”	Tea	at
the	 gorgeous	 Le	 Vallauris	 in	 Palm	 Springs,	 “An	 Affair	 to
Remember”	 on	 Monday,	 March	 27,	 2023.	 	 Musical
entertainment	will	by	Violin	Soloist	Cindy	Brogan.
	
Your	 annual	 gift	 of	 $1,800.00	 or	 higher	 will	 enable	 us	 to
reach	out	and	help	more	people	who	need	our	support.	The
couvert	for	this	classy	event	will	be	$75.00.
	
For	 more	 information	 and	 to	 reserve	 your	 seats,	 please
contact	Leslie	Pepper	at	760-324-4757.



The	dates	are	set	for	September	4-12,	2023,	for	the	Jewish
Federation	of	 the	Desert's	Mission	 to	 Israel.	 This	will	 be	a
full	8-day	trip	with	9	nights	 in	hotels	 featuring	the	Negev,
Jerusalem,	 Tel	 Aviv,	 Old	 Jaffe,	 Haifa	 and	 one	 of	 Alan's
favorite	places	in	Israel,	Caesarea.	Please	call	the	office	at
760-324-4737	 to	 let	 us	 know	 if	 you	 are	 interested	 in	 this
exciting	trip!

Did	you	know	that	people	who	understand	significantly	less
than	average	about	 Jews,	 Judaism	and	the	real	number	of
Jews	who	were	killed	in	the	Holocaust	are	far	more	likely	to
believe	 in	 antisemitic	 tropes?	Or	 that	 belief	 in	 conspiracy
theories	 is	 also	 a	 significant	 predictor	 of	 antisemitic
beliefs?
	
This	 is	 new	 data	 and	 new	 findings	 to	 build	 on	 the	 ADL
survey	 of	 Antisemitic	 Attitudes	 in	 America.	 This	 is	 the
second	 report	 based	 on	 the	 study	 released	 in	 January,
which	 revealed	 the	 highest	 percentage	 of	 respondents



harboring	extensive	antisemitic	prejudice	 in	decades.	This
analysis	 helps	 us	 understand	 the	 intersections	 between
antisemitism,	 ignorance	 and	 conspiratorial	 thinking.	 And
vitally,	this	helps	us	find	the	most	effective	ways	to	combat
this	hatred.
	

CLICK	HERE	TO	READ	THE	STORY!

If	you	are	interested	in	helping	with	the	relief	effort,	CLICK
HERE
or	you	can	contact	our	office	and	we	will	see	that	it	goes	to
the	right	sources	at	760-324-4737.

Listen	 to	 our	 "Getting	 to	 Know	 You"	 podcast	 (Greater
Palm	Springs	and	the	Coachella	Valley).	On	this	episode	we
talk	 to	with	City	of	Palm	Springs	Police	Chief	Andrew	Mills

https://www.adl.org/resources/report/antisemitic-attitudes-america-conspiracy-theories-holocaust-education-and-other?utm_campaign=asattsurvrep2023&utm_medium=email&utm_source=whole&utm_content=e01
https://form.jotform.com/230364099037962


about	 keeping	 his	 city	 safe	 and	 what	 issues	 he	 and	 his
force	are	tackling.
	

CLICK	HERE	TO	LISTEN!

Save	Your	Spot:	Tuesday,	March	21,2023
Details	Below!

To	Register	Click	the	Federation	Link	Below!
	

CLICK	HERE	TO	DOWNLOAD	ENTRY	FORM!

https://www.buzzsprout.com/2084699/12461412-getting-to-know-palm-springs-police-chief-andy-mills
http://www.jfedps.org/golftamarisk.html


Without	 the	 generosity	 of	 people	 like	 you,	 the	 support
we've	been	able	to	provide	and	continue	to	provide	would
not	be	possible.
	
Jewish	 Federations	 have	 raised	 $73	 million	 and	 allocated
nearly	 $61	 million	 to	 NGO's	 Ukraine	 and	 neighboring
countries	 to	 support	 refugees	 and	 Jewish	 communities	 in
their	time	of	need.	And	as	the	needs	change,	we	continue
allocation	funds	to	meet	them.
	
Because	of	JFNA's	partner	agencies,	the	Jewish	Agency	for
Israel,	 JDC	 and	World	ORT,	 have	 been	working	 steadily	 in
Ukraine	 for	 generations	 -	 we've	 been	 able	 to	 be	 on	 the
ground	 responding	 to	 emergency	 needs	 from	 day	 one	 of
the	conflict.

	
CLICK	FOR	UKRAINE	EMERGENCY	RELIEF	FUND!

https://jfedps.org/ukraine-emergency-relief-fund-copy.html


Israel	 75	 chairs,	 Sheri	 Borax	 and	 Debbie	 Orgen,	 are	 so
excited	to	 invite	the	community	to	the	Israel	75	festivities
on	 Sunday,	 April	 30,	 from	 10:00-2:00	 on	 the	 Palm	 Valley
School	campus.		So	far,	we	have	over	30	vendors,	including
our	 local	 Jewish	 organizations,	 will	 be	 represented	 at	 the
vendor	 fair,	 where	 you	 can	 learn	 more	 about	 each
organization	 and	 a	 city	 or	 area	 in	 Israel	 they	 are
showcasing.
	
In	addition,	some	local	vendors	will	have	handmade	jewelry
(Roni	 Spitalnik,	 Eileen	 Packer	 &	 Vivian	 Posen),	 Mah	 Jongg
and	 other	 wares	 to	 sell	 (Rene	 Gains)	 and	 much	 more	 to
come.	 There	 will	 be	 Israeli	 wine	 tasting	 and	 a	 Kids	 Zone
with	 children's	 activities	 available	 to	 enjoy.	 Chabad	 of
Rancho	 Mirage	 will	 be	 selling	 Kosher	 BBQ/Israeli	 foods.
Jewish	music	will	be	filling	the	air	and	our	guest	performers
Rokduo	 will	 have	 two	 40-minute	 violin	 concerts	 of	 Jewish
music	 for	 our	 enjoyment.	 We	 will	 have	 local	 clergy	 and
leaders	delivering	fun	mini	"Ted	Talks"	on	Israel.
	
Israel	75	is	free	of	charge	to	attend	but	bring	your	shekels
for	the	wonderful	Kosher	food	and	other	items	for	sale.	Your
spirit	is	needed	to	send	our	birthday	greetings	to	Israel	on
the	 occasion	 of	 their	 75th	 year	 as	 a	 free	 Jewish	 Nation.
Please	 help	 us	 and	 encourage	 your	 family	 and	 friends	 to
join	you	on	Sunday,	April	30,	from	10:00AM	-	2:00PM
at	Palm	Valley	School,	35-525	Da	Vall	Drive,	Rancho



Mirage.
	
For	 more	 information	 contact	 Leslie	 Pepper	 at	 760-324-
4737	or	leslie.pepper@jfedps.org.

mailto:leslie.pepper@jfedps.org


Reserve	Your	Space	Now....
for	these	Upcoming	Community	Events



The	Braid	Celebrates	Stories	of	the
Jewish	Queer	Community	in	‘Out	Loud’

	
The	 passion	 project	 of	 The	 Braid’s	 creative	 producer,
Daphna	 Shull,	 “Out	 Loud”	 grew	 out	 of	 a	 one-night	 only
performance	they	did	for	PRIDE	last	year	at	the	Annenberg
Community	Beach	House.
The	 Braid	 captures	 the	 beauty,	 diversity,	 and	 vibrance	 of
the	 Jewish	 Queer	 experience	 in	 “Out	 Loud,”	 their	 latest
salon	show.	

For	 all	 those	 who	 loved	 past	 Braid	 (formerly	 Jewish
Women's	Theater	Group	of	LA)	performances	in	the	Desert,
including	 The	 Violins	 of	 Hope	 that	 we	 showed	 at	 our
International	Holocaust	Commemoration,	her	are	two	dates
to	enjoy	a	wonderful	presentation	from	the	comfort	of	your
own	home.		You	must	register		to	receive	the	zoom	link.	
	
A	community	under	attack.	Show	up.	Support	 the	 right	 to
be	yourself.	Stories	 full	of	humor,	 forgiveness,	beauty	and
love	from	the	queer	community	in	Out	Loud,	a	new	work	of
theatre	from	The	Braid.	FREE!	Live	on	Zoom	Sun,	Mar	19	at
11am	 PT	 and	 Sun,	 Mar	 26	 at	 4pm	 PT.	 Real	 experiences,
brought	to	life	by	professional	actors.
	

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScbLD_qyBNs-Ddi7tGbcmhNGvKFAOEbaYoluJ2WIUJdRV4a8A/viewform?usp=sf_link


Go	to	the-braid.org/outloud,	use	the	code	desertjf2	on	the
Checkout	 Page	 and	 be	 sure	 to	 hit	 the	 APPLY	 button.	 The
Zoom	link	will	be	sent	a	few	days	prior	AND	the	day	of	the
event.	For	any	questions,	email:	susie@the-braid.org.

mailto:susie@the-braid.org


https://www.templeisaiahps.com/


https://www.templeisaiahps.com/




The	 directions	 and	 gate	 code	 will	 be	 included	 in	 your
confirmation	 e-mail.	 Your	 couvert	 will	 be	 payable	 at	 the
door.	 A	 reservation	 is	 your	 committment	 to	 attend.	 Enjoy
and	bring	your	friends!		







For	More	Information	and	Application
for	the	Western	Region	March	of	the	Living

CLICK	HERE	TO	APPLY!	
	

The	cost	is	$6,995.	The	fee	does	not	cover	domestic	travel
nor	 your	 additional	 travel	 insurance.	 At	 the	 moment,	 we
will	 be	 flying	 out	 of	 LAX	 and	 returning	 through	 EWR
(Newark),	 but	 it	 is	 not	 guaranteed.	 Scholarships	 are
available	in	many	of	our	communities.	Thank	you	so	much
for	any	support	you	can	give	to	our	local	teens.

MARK	YOUR	CALENDARS	FOR	THESE
2023	COMMUNITY	&	HOLIDAY	EVENTS

	
March	18

Children's	Book	Reading	by	author	Ruthie	Darling
11am	to	12pm
Sponsored	by:

Desert	Outreach	Synagogue
Unitarian	Universalist	Church

72425	Via	Vail,	Rancho	Mirage,	CA	92270
She	will	be	selling	her	books	with	a

percentage	going	to	the	DOS	Religious	School.
	

https://www.motlthewest.org/teen-track-2/teen-march-of-the-living-application/


March	21
Jewish	Federation	Golf	Tournament

Tamarisk	Country	Club
	

March	26-29
10th	Annual	Jewish	Film	Festival

	
March	27

"An	Affair	to	Remember"
Pomegranate	at	Le	Vallauris

	
April	5

First	Seder
Pesach	April	5-13

	
April	30

Yom	Ha’atzmaut	Community	Celebration
	

May	9
JMOGD	Golf	Tournament
Eagles	Falls	Course,	Indio

	
May	25-27

Shavuot
	

JBC	=	Jewish	Book	Council
	

In-Person	and	Online	Religious	Services
	

Chabad	of	Sun	City	Palm	Desert:
Rabbi	Yonason	Denebeim.

Call	760-848-8250	or
e-mail:	info@chabadsuncity.com	for	schedule.

	

http://www.jfedps.org/pj-library.html
tel:760-848-8250
mailto:info@chabadsuncity.com


Chabad	of	Palm	Springs	&	Desert	Communities:	
Rabbi	Yonason	Denebeim	&	Rabbi	Arik	Denebeim

Pre-Shabbat	program	at	5:30p.m.	outside	shul	and
services	held	via	Zoom.	760-325-0774

Visit	www.ChabadPS.com	for	contact	and	service
information.

	
Chabad	of	Rancho	Mirage:

Rabbi	Shimon	Posner
www.chabadrm.com

760-770-7785	“Taste	of	Shul”	available	Fridays	on	Zoom
and	Facebook	live.	Send	an	e-mail:	info@chabadrm.com	

to	be	added	to	mailing	list	or
for	specific	virtual	programs	online.

	
Congregation	Beth	Shalom
Ken	Hailpern,	Spiritual	Leader

Shabbat	morning	services	at	our	new	location:
42600	Cook	St.,	Upper	Level,	Palm	Desert	at	9:45	AM

Visitors	Welcome.
	www.congregationbethshalom.net

	
Congregation	Har	El	-	Fridays	5:00	PM
and	Torah	study	Saturdays	at	11:00	AM

Rabbi	Richard	Zionts,	PH.D,	Cantor	Joseph	Gole
E-mail:	harelurjpd@gmail.com	for	Zoom	invitation	and	link.

	
Congregation	Shalom	Bayit

Rabbi	Kenneth	Milhander
1320	West	Williams	AVe.,	Banning,	CA	92220

Contact:	951-392-5380
	

Desert	Outreach	Synagogue
Rabbi	Dr.	Jules	King,	Rabbi	Rachel	Axelrad,

Rabbi	Andrew	Bentley	and	Cantor	Lori	Reisman
2nd	Friday	-	7:00	PM	-	Shabbat	Services	both

In-person	and	also	on	Zoom.
2nd	Saturday	morning	-	10:30-11:30	AM	-

An	hour	of	Torah	study	on	Zoom	with	Rabbi	Rachel	Axelrad.
Proof	of	vaccination	required.	Masks	optional.

Check	calendar	for	updates.
Beit	Sefer:	Religious	School	is	held	on	Saturday	mornings

(Shabbat	school),	beginning	October	8th,	from
9:45	AM	to	noon.	B'nei	Mitzvah	classes	for	children

with	Arava	Talve	and	adults	will	start	in	the	fall.
Call	760-449-0111	for	information	and	to	sign	up.

rabbi@my-dos.org
www.my-dos.org

	
Or	Hamidbar	-		Fridays	6:30	PM

Kabbalat	Shabbat	and	Saturdays	10:30	AM
Shabbat	prayer	and	study	-	Click	Here

	
Sun	City	Jewish	Services

Rabbi	Dr.	Kenneth	Emert,	Cantorial	Soloist	Alan	Scott	and
Accompanist	Brent	Reynolds

38180	Del	Webb	Blvd.
Meeting	in	Sunset	View	Clubhouse	(2nd	Club	House)
1st	and	3rd	Fridays	of	the	month	at	7:15	PM
Call	Nadine	Brinhendler	at	707-332-3947,	for	more

information

tel:760-325-0774
http://www.chabadps.com/
https://www.chabadrm.com/
tel:760-770-7785
mailto:info@chabadrm.com
https://www.congregationbethshalom.net/
mailto:harelurjpd@gmail.com
tel:951-392-5380
mailto:rabbi@my-dos.org
http://www.my-dos.org/
https://orhamidbar.org/online-shabbat-services/


	
Temple	Har	Shalom,	Idyllwild

Erev	Shabbat	Services	the	4th	Friday	of	each	month
with	Rabbi	Ilana	Grinblat	at	6:00	pm	with	dinner	to	follow.		

Shabbat	teaching	with	Rabbi	Ilana	the	next	morning	at
9:30	with	bagels	and	coffee.	On	all	other	Fridays	of	the

month	Shabbat	Candle	Lighting	at	6:00	on	Zoom.
1st	Friday	with	Rabbi	Malka	Drucker
2nd	Friday	with	Rabbi	Ilana	Grinblat

3rd	Friday	with	Board	host
Phone:	951-468-0004

For	More	Information	and	for	Zoom
Link:	www.templeharshalomidyllwild.org

	
Temple	Isaiah

Rabbi	Steven	Rosenberg
Friday	evening	Shabbat	Services	in-person

(must	provide	proof	of	vaccination)	at	7:30	PM,
preceded	by	wine	and	cheese	‘nosh	and	sip’	socializing
from	7:00-7:30	PM.	Oneg	follows	service.	Services	also

streamed	online	on	our	Facebook	page
at	Temple	Isaiah	Palm	Springs.

Saturday	morning	‘nosh	and	drash’	at	10:00	AM,
followed	by	Shabbat	morning	services	at	10:30	AM.	

Service	also	broadcast	on	Zoom	&	Facebook.
www.templeisaiahps.com

	
Temple	Sinai

Rabbi	David	Novak	rabbi@templesinai.org
Temple	Sinai	requires	all	people	on	the	campus

to	be	fully	vaccinated.
Friday	Shabbat	Services	at	5:30	PM

Shabbat	morning	Torah	study	at	8:45	AM
Shabbat	morning	worship	at	10:00	AM

All	worship	is	held	in-person	and	available	online
at	www.templesinaipd.org

Jewish	Federation	of	the	Desert
					69710	Highway	111,	Rancho	Mirage,	CA		92270

760-324-4737
	

www.JFEDPS.org

https://templeharshalomidyllwild.org/
https://www.templeisaiahps.com/
mailto:rabbi@templesinai.org
http://www.templesinaipd.org/
http://www.jfedps.org/

